Mrs. Isabelle M. Stover Reef Point, Bar Harbor, Maine

Dear Mrs. Stover:

Acknowledging your letter f June 28th, thank you for information regarding the Shenstone, which has been added to the list.

No, we do not have at Dumbarton Oaks the Horticultural Colour Chart issued by the British Colour Council in 2 portfolios. So it is safe to order it as Mrs. Farrand suggests.

I have received today a copy of Loudon's Ornamental Perennials and enclose the invoice which came with the book. I am adding it to my list which I shall bring with me.

For your information, I already have two copies of How to Know the Wild Flowers by Frances Theodora Parsons. I notice you have it listed in your order to Eric Lundberg, copy of which letter you sent me. I have not yet received the others but will advise you as soon as they arrive.

I hope to be able to leave here for Bar Harbor on Monday July 12th as the Bar Harbor Express only goes Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays; if I can't make it I will have to come on Wednesday, but will let you know definitely as soon as I return from New York.

Today is heavenly cool and I hope it stays like this over the holiday week end. With all good wishes,

Sincerely yours,